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The Honorable Sheila C. Bair
Chairman

Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation
550 17th Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20429

Dear Chairman Bair:

I am writing to continue the discussion we had at the hearing of the Senate Banking Committee on
March 19, regarding assessments to replenish the Deposit Insurance Fund (DIF).

As I explained to you at the hearing, the proposed special assessment would be devastating to
community banks in Kentucky. As originally proposed, the 20 basis point assessment would cost Kentucky
banks approximately $132 million. Of that total, $80 million would come from state-chartered banks.
Combined with the increased regular assessment, taxes, and other payments, the special assessment will
consume the entire projected earnings for many banks in the Commonwealth.

While it is not your job or mine to ensure the profitability of the banking industry, as policymakers we
must take into account the total effect of our actions. We are in the middle of a financial crisis caused in large
part by major financial institutions and some irresponsible smaller firms, not community banks. Yet the special
assessment would hit those community banks the hardest and have the perverse effect of punishing those who
acted responsibly for the sins of those who did not.

Also, one of the consequences of the financial crisis is a reduction of credit, which is prolonging and
deepening the recession. Many of the nation’s largest financial institutions are under severe pressure and have
restricted lending as they build capital and shrink their balance sheets. The secondary market and so-called
“shadow banking sector” have all but disappeared. But community banks continue to be a source of capital for
Kentucky and the nation, and it makes little sense to remove a source of precious capital at this time. However,
that would be the effect of a 20 basis point special assessment, and doing so will only delay the recovery.

I urge you to reconsider the assessment and its impact on banks and lending. Some alternatives that
have been suggested are 1) borrowing from TARP for the DIF shortfall, to be repaid by premiums over time; 2)
extending the assessments over a longer period of time; 3) borrowing from the Treasury using the existing line
of credit; and 4) risk weighting the assessments. Please consider these and other options to reduce the penalty
on Kentucky’s community banks and their customers. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Best personal regards,
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United States Senator
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